MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL
July 20, 2021
	
The Butler City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, July 20, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall, 22 West Ohio with Mayor Henry presiding. The following Councilmen were present:

	
ROLL CALL







OTHERS PRESENT



OTHER GUESTS



PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE




APPROVE CONSENT AGENDA













ADDITION/DELETION TO AGENDA


SCHEDULED GUEST 

Bates County Elks Lodge







COMMITTEE REPORTS

BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS

Park and Recreation 


Planning Commission

UNFINSHED BUSINESS


PUBLIC HEARING


BILLS, ORDINANCES, RESOLUTIONS, POLICIES AND PROCLAMATIONS

REPORTS

City Clerk









Police Chief

City Attorney

City Administrator 

Public Works

Code Enforcement


Fire Chief


Mayor







COUNCIL MEMBERS

Rich 

Young 


Liggins



Irick


Douty


Mundey











Sargent


Mallatt


NEW BUSINESS

Fire Gear Bids








Water Tower Inspections 














MEDIA QUESTIONS


CLOSED SESSION








ADJOURN





ATTEST





Corey Snead
City Clerk
	
Denny Rich                                 Dale Douty 
Timothy Young                           Alan Mundey   
Doncella Liggins                         Lance Sargent 
Mike Irick -absent                       Scott Mallatt


Others present were City Administrator Michael West, City Clerk Corey Snead, Police Chief Jerret Wheatley and City Attorney Jeff Deane 


Doug Mager, Don Malan, Tiffany Blaser, Dennis Minich and Gayle Alexander


Mayor Henry led the pledge of allegiance.  




Motion by Mundey, seconded by Sargent to approve the minutes of the Regular Session of July 6, 2021. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.

Motion by Mundey, seconded by Irick to approve the bills presented for payment. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.

Motion by Liggins, seconded by Mundey to approve the travel and training request. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.
 

None  

  
Tiffany Blaser from the Bates County Elks Lodge came before City Council to ask for a contribution to the Safety Village program they do each year. The Elks Lodge is asking for 37 day pool passes to be donated. This would total $137.00 from the city. Motion by Mundey to donate the pool passes costing $137.00 to the Bates County Elks Lodge for the Safety Village program, seconded by Rich. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.


None 



Mallatt reported that a quorum was not present at the meeting. 

West reported they did not have a meeting as scheduled. 

None 
 
None


None 

Snead presented the internet packet from Morse Internet. This would be for parts, labor and software to upgrade our internet at City Hall. We would also be able to switch from Centurylink to Morse Internet. The total cost would be $7.300.00 and would have to come out of the contingency line item in the budget. Motion by Young to approve $7,300.00 for the internet upgrades, seconded by Mundey. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands. Snead also reported about the city looking into better cyber security insurance going forward. Currently the policy the city has only covers $100,000.00. 

Hired a 9th officer this week. 
No Report. 
No Report. 
No Report.
No Report.

[bookmark: _Hlk508882280]No Report.

Praised the local business for stepping up and buying pool passes for the kids in our community. That he is watching the current COVID-19 cases as they are on the rise in Bates County. 





No Report.

No Report

It is good to see the new police officers around town patrolling. Would like to thank all the local businesses that contributed to the pool passes. There will be no Operations meeting on August 3, 2021as scheduled. 

No Report.

No Report.

A Finance Committee meeting on August 17, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. The auditors will be here to go over the 2020-2021 audit. Thanked Tu Casa for starting the pool pass challenge with the local bossiness’s. The Street Department did a good job with the pot holes on Nursery Street. The corner of Parkview and Meadowlane there is tree limbs that are blocking the stop sign. They need to be cut back to see the sign. Had a complaint about a flag that was flying at 600 S. High that had a curse word on it. A citizen thought it should be taken down. City Attorney explained to City Council that this was freedom of speech even with a curse word on the flag. That there was nothing that could be done on taking the flag down. 
 
Great Job to Trent and the Street Department on filling pot holes around town. 

Street Department is doing a great job. We still need to look at Prospect Street on getting it repaired.    


Fire department is replacing Fire Fighter Gear that has passed their life expectancy. It was budgeted out of 70 fund for $30,000.00 for the gear. Darley Fire Company bid was $38.427.00 and LEO M. Ellebracht bid was $29,968.78. Motion by Mundey to accept the bid from LEO M. Ellebracht for $29.968.78, seconded by Sargent.  Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands. 

DNR regulates that the city has the water towers inspected every five years and this is our fifth year. We have five tanks/towers that need to be inspected. We have four bids for the project Midco Diving and Marine Services for $8,988.00, Viking Industrial Painting for $10,550.00, Cunningham Inc for $12,900.00 and INSCO Industries for $23,150.00. Public Works Director made the recommendation that we go with Midco Diving and Marine Services because we will not have to drain the tanks/towers. This recommendation is only if they can complete the project this year. If not then Viking Industrial Painting would be the second choice. Motion by Mallatt to go with Midco Diving and Marine Services and if they cannot do the project this year we go with Viking Industrial, seconded by Sargent. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands. 

None

Motion by Liggins to go into closed session, seconded by Rich
Roll Call vote.
Motion passes with the following votes:
Denny Rich-Aye                           Tray Douty -Aye
Timothy Young-Aye                     Alan Mundey-Aye
Doncella Liggins-Aye                   Lance Sargent - Aye
Mike Irick-Absent                         Scott Mallatt –Aye

[bookmark: _GoBack]There being no further business, motion by Mundey to adjourn the regular session council meeting, seconded by Douty. Motion passed unanimously by a show of hands.


                                     ___________________________
                                              Mayor James W. Henry

	
	










